
Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 
Monday, June 30, 2015 

6:30 PM 
 
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM. 
 
Present: Landon DeWitt, Dan MacDonald, John DeWitt, 
Marion Breeze-Williams, Marie Hamly, Bill Clark, Bill and Peggi Stevens,  
Matthew Skolnikoff, Tina Tully, and Kelly Hawkes 
 
The Selectmen corrected and approved the minutes of Monday, June 15, 2105.   (3-0) 
 
Selectmen approved and signed School Payroll Warrant #26 for the  
amount of $15,607.30.           (3-0) 
 
Selectmen approved & signed Town Warrant #11 in the amount of $24,215.97.  (3-0) 
 
Several people attended the meeting and asked questions about the town’s 
situation with the treasurer and the books.  The Selectmen told them they had 
appointed Belvia MacDonald to act as Treasurer until one is elected at the Town 
meeting.  Belvia is currently taking care of the payroll and trying to get all the 
information and figures to the auditor so that we can have the Town meeting.   
People wanted to know why the Selectmen let this situation go on so long and it’s 
because the treasurer kept assuring them she was almost ready and everything was 
complete.  There was a discussion about the possibility of having a town manager 
system.  Matthew had several questions about appointing a treasurer without  
posting the job and appointing other officials. 
 
A decision was made to have the Selectmen schedule a special Town meeting  
for Wednesday, July 8, 2015, at 6:30 PM.        (3-0) 
 
Tina, Kelly, and Matthew also attended the meeting to complain about the  
trash collector who was also in attendance.  They said that sometimes he  
doesn’t pick up all the bags that they leave out.  He responded that sometimes  
he does not pick up bags at unoccupied houses, or bags that do not comply  
with the town’s guidelines.  Matthew asked if Bill picked up trash at businesses  
and Bill said yes. Nothing was resolved. 
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Trash collection bids were due.  The Selectmen received only one from  
Bill Clark for $21,000 for one year.  This bid was accepted by the Selectmen.   (3-0) 
 
Selectmen approved the Comprehensive Plan Review and Implementation  
Committee that has been recently formed by the Island Fellow, Meghan Cooper.   
Paul Lewis will be the Chairman.          (3-0) 
 
Landon reported he had been working with Belvia getting more information that the  
auditor is requesting for the books. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:05 PM. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 13, 2015, at 6:30 PM. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
John DeWitt, Third Selectman 
 
 
__________________ ____________________  ____________________ 
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